OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OCT 01 2025

To the Members of the California State Senate:
| am returning Senate Bill 274 without my signature.

This bill restricts the use and sharing of automated license plate reader (ALPR)
data, including by placing a default 60-day limit on how long public enftities
may retain ALPR data.

| appreciate the author's intent to prevent information regarding a person’s
whereabouts from falling into the wrong hands. Nevertheless, this measure does
not strike the delicate balance between protecting individual privacy and
ensuring public safety. For example, it may not be apparent, particularly with
respect fo cold cases, that license plate data is needed to solve a crime until
after the 60-day retention period has elapsed. Conversely, restrictions on inter-
agency data sharing may impair solving crimes in real time, such as highway
shootings, where the suspect may be rapidly crossing jurisdictional boundaries.
Further, by restricting law enforcement agencies’ use of ALPR information only
for locating persons or vehicles suspected of involvement in crimes, this bill
would prevent the use of this information to locate missing persons.

This bill also creates cost pressures, which are not accounted for in this year's
budget, by requiring the Department of Justice to conduct random audits of
public entities in order fo ensure compliance with this bill. In partnership with the
Legislature this year, my Administration has enacted a balanced budget that
recognizes the challenging fiscal landscape our state faces while maintaining
our commitment to working families and our most vulnerable communities. With
significant fiscal pressures and the federal government's hostile economic
policies, it is vital that we remain disciplined when considering bills with
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significant fiscal implications that are not included in the budget, such as this

medasure.

For these readbns, | cannot sign this bill.




